
Vaccinated Populations Suffering
Strange New Illnesses

I transcribed this text from a One America News (OAN) report, from a video a
friend sent me on Messenger. I later found a more complete copy of the video
on Rumble.

Transcription of OAN Report

Cameras from around the world are capturing footage of people collapsing in
spasms, and what some people believe may be the latest symptom of Covid-19
vaccines. Here’s One America News Pearson Sharp with more:

One America News has extensively covered the dangers of the experimental
chemical injections the government is calling the Covid vaccine. From heart
attacks and strokes to paralysis, neuropathy, and explosive increase in
cancer, autoimmune diseases, and even sudden death with young healthy people
in the prime of their lives simply falling down dead. The list of fatal side
effects from these injections is truly stupifying. While now there are videos
emerging of a terrifying new condition that’s popping up all over the world.

What you’re looking at now is footage from security cameras that shows people
suffering from the effects of some mysterious attack on their bodies. In
every case, it follows the same pattern. The affected person stops what
they’re doing and looks around as if they hear something, slowly turning
their head. Then they start flailing their arms and legs, kicking and
trashing like they’re fending off some invisible attacker. This is followed
by collapsing on the ground in a convulsion, rising and twisting in
uncontrollable spasms. The incidents of this bizarre and frightening new
malady have come out of nowhere, and now it’s being captured by CCTVS around
the world.

Now to be fair, it’s not clear if this vaccine death spiral is linked to the
TCP (?) injections. But when you consider the alarming number of other
gruesome side effects from this vaccine, it’s not hard to believe. As far as
we can tell this has never been witnessed before. And if that’s the case,
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then we have to consider what could be responsible.

Now let’s think: What’s the biggest new variable the world has seen in the
last two years? Well, if you’re not a brain-dead member of the Branch
Covidien Fauci Cult, then the answer is simple. Nearly 70% of the world has
submitted to the Covid injections. That’s 5.3 billion people whose bodies are
struggling to adapt to overcome the so-called vaccine toxic effects. And now
we’re seeing the results firsthand.

Peer-reviewed studies show a staggering 94% of covid injection recipients
have abnormal blood, blood that no longer functions normally. This is a
picture of what normal unvaccinated blood looks like at 40 times
magnification, and was taken by doctors in Italy studying the blood of
patients injected with the Pfizer and Moderna vaccines. Now here we have the
same patients just one month after getting the Pfizer injection. You can
clearly see the blood has been drastically altered! With researchers saying
the vast majority of patients they studied suffered severe blood cell
deformation after taking the vaccine. The researchers say metallic objects
that resembled graphene oxide and other compounds like you see here or
discovered floating in the blood. The scientists said they found
extraordinarily anomalous substances in the blood which began forming
gigantic foreign structures. The researchers concluded by saying these
results have never been observed before in any vaccines ever, and that Pfizer
and Moderna need to come clean about exactly what they’re putting in the
vaccines.

They added that the substances in the vaccines are incompatible with normal
blood flow. Those gigantic foreign structures seen under the microscope are
wreaking havoc on the human body. And now coroners and embalmers around the
country are discovering horrifying clots inside people’s bodies! What you’re
looking at are the mysterious clots that are suddenly appearing in vaccinated
people who later died. And medical experts say this is totally new, they’ve
never seen anything like it until last year. (2021)

Lab tests show the clots are made from something other than human blood. And
embalmers says they’re showing up in otherwise healthy people who suddenly
died from heart attacks or strokes. And when they were examined, their veins
and arteries were completely clogged with these strange rubbery fibers that
can be several feet long.

Even the young and healthy can be affected, like a teenage athlete in Ohio
who suffered from a sudden pain in his legs and back and was rushed to the
emergency room where doctors removed a mysterious 6-foot-long clot from his
legs! After finding massive clots it’s not surprising the FDA is withholding
autopsy results of people who died after doing the Fauci vaccines. That’s
right, the FDA is actually refusing to release autopsy results of victims who
received the experimental covid vaccine! They don’t want anyone seeing just
how grizzly the results are.

Considering this is the crap that’s floating around in the blood of everyone
that got the Fauci injection, it’s no surprise that life expectancy in the US
is plummeting at the fastest rate in history. In fact from 2020 to 2021 life



expectancy in the US fell by nearly three years, meaning that people are
dying prematurely at 35 times the rate they were before the vaccines were
introduced. But these mysterious deaths all have one thing in common, one
common denominator: Every one of them received the new experimental vaccine.

At some point, those responsible must be held accountable: The pharmaceutical
giants who made these drugs, the media who pushed their propaganda, and the
elected officials in Washington who made it illegal to refuse them. Until
then, we the people who trusted those officials can only look on in horror
and disbelief at the carnage being inflicted by the murderers we thought
would save us.

(End of transcript)

For the record, my wife and I never trusted what the government had to say
about the Covid vaccine and we remain unvaccinated. Thanks be to our God and
our Savior the Lord Jesus Christ!

My Views About the Russian Invasion of
Ukraine

A building in Ukraine destroyed by the Russians.

Some of my conservative friends and especially Trump supporters have been
seemingly justifying Putin’s invasion of Ukraine. My friend Jim wrote:

Zelensky is a snake. He has been laundering money for years. He is used by
the Deep State. That is why he is supported by the likes of HRC, Biden,
Obama, Gates, Pelosi and all the rest. I do know that there are elements of
the Ukrainian army who persecute and kill Ukrainian Russians.

Another friend named Mike wrote:

Any bets on who wins? $100 on The Ukraine Government and The Faggot Zelinski
going down. Putin is winning cuz God is using him to take out The Satanic
Kazarian Mafia.
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Why does Mike think the President of Ukraine is gay? Volodymyr Zelinskyy has
a beautiful wife. From where does Mike and Jim get their information?

I told Mike I won’t bet with him because I don’t want to take his money. He
told me that before the Ukrainian army started to take back what the Russian
army conquered.

Before I go any further, let me state what I believe to be my qualifications
for writing anything about the Russian / Ukrainian conflict: I lived in
Russia from March 1994 to October 1997. I’ve been to the far eastern city of
Khabarovsk. I lived in central Siberia in Akadem Gorodok close to Novosibirsk
for 4 months. I’ve been to a few times to Moscow and walked the length of Red
Square. I lived in St. Petersburg for two years. And I lived in the Arctic
city of Murmansk Russia for 10 months. I love the Russian people! Living in
Russia was one of the most fun experiences in my life making new friends and
learning a new language. I got to the point I was comfortable on the streets
of Russia alone. I could communicate with them in their own language. And I
met not only ethnic Russians, I met people from all 15 republics of the
former Soviet Union and can name them all from memory. How many Americans can
do that? And I even met people from provinces within Russia such as Chechnya.
I considered them to be a kind and affectionate people. I loved to shake
hands with the Russians because they are good hand-shakers. The Japanese are
no good at it!

And I visited Russia’s neighbors such as Finland, Estonia, Latvia, and
Lituania. In 1997 I passed through Belorus and Ukraine by train, the very
area of the fighting today, the Donbas region. I passed through Belorus on my
way from St. Petersburg to Warsaw, Poland, and was not challenged to show my
visa for Belorus. But on my way from the Black Sea area of Russia back to St.
Petersburg, the train passed through Donbas Ukraine and Ukrainian border
guards on the train asked me to show a visa for Ukraine. I didn’t have one.
My two Russian companions talked the Ukrainian border guards out of giving me
a fine!

Of the 15 former Soviet Republics, only three of them speak Slavic languages,
Russia, Ukraine, and Belorus. They are close ethnically. I always considered
Russians and Ukrainians to be one big family. One-third of Ukrainians speak
Russian. In the capital Kyiv the Russian language is predominant. I met many
ethnic Ukrainians who live in Russia.

When I lived in Niigata Japan I used to visit Russian ships at port. The
captain and the crew treated me and my friends as honored guests. Some of
them were ethnic Ukrainians. One Ukrainian lady working on the ship told me
half of the Russians are ethnic Ukrainians and half of the Ukrainians are
ethnic Russians!

I have a close Ukrainian friend I knew in St. Petersburg. Her name is Lydia
and I am still in contact with her. She and her daughter are now refugees in
France. She tells me no place in Ukraine is safe.

I’m saying this because it disturbs me greatly what Russia is doing now in
Ukraine. There have been countless war crimes. Innocent civilians, women, and



children have been killed! And for what? To feed Vladimir Putin’s territorial
ambitions!

Historically Russia has always been a bully to its neighbors. In the restroom
of a department store in Helsinki Finland I saw graffiti on the wall cursing
Russians. In 1940, Finland lost part of its eastern territory in a war with
the Soviet Union, and that area is now part of Russia. Russia didn’t return
it after the breakup of the Soviet Union.

The three Baltic countries of Estonia, Latvia and Lituania became unwilling
members of the Soviet Union. Their languages are all different from each
other and not similar to Russian. They have a strong national identity and
are not friendly toward Russia. They all have an etnic Russian population.
The older generation of those countries learned to speak Russian because
Russian was the language of education in the Soviet Union. But they refuse to
speak it today to any Russian who is a resident of their country. While in
Tallinn Estonia, I heard an Estonian lady scold a Russian boy for doing
something she didn’t like. At first, she spoke to him in Estonian, and when
he didn’t seem to understand it, she spoke in Russian telling him he needs to
learn Estonian. This was a few years after the breakup of the Soviet Union. I
think all the ethnic Russians living in the Baltic countries are probably
fluent in the languages of those countries today.

The only neighbor of Russia that likes Russia is Belorus. That’s because the
president, Lukashenko is a buddy of Putin. He was president of Belorus as
long ago as when I lived in Russia in the 1990s! Boris Yeltsin was president
of Russia when I was there. The world loved Yeltsin but the Russians
considered him a drunk and a clown.

According to a documentary film I saw, Putin was appointed Yeltsin’s
successor because of a deal the Yeltsin family made with him. The Yeltsins
were corrupt and stole billions from the Russian people. They placed Putin in
power because Putin promised not to prosecute them later. They’re all
criminals, including Putin!

This documentary exposes Putin’s crimes against the Russian people. You have
to click on the “Watch on YouTube” link to see it. YouTube calls it
“inappropriate or offensive to some audiences”. The only people I can think
of who would find it offensive are the Putin worshippers.

Putin came to power through the 1999 apartment bombings. It was a false flag
FSB operation. Putin has the blood of his own people on his hands.

If you are new to this website, you should know I am no longer living in
Japan. I moved to the US territory of Guam in 2018. There is a Russian
community here. Every one of them will tell you that Vladimir Putin is a
criminal. Many of them came to Guam for political asylum. One Russian man
told me he would be arrested if he returned to Russia because he is a
dissenter of Putin’s policies.

My opinion: No matter what you think about Ukraine or its president or shady



deals with the Biden family, Putin is the aggressor in his war in Ukraine.
When I told my Ukrainian friend Lydia what my conservative friends were
saying about Putin’s justification for his so-called “special military
operation”, she got upset and told me I was listening to Russian propaganda!
She said Russian propaganda is very strong.

Ukrainians have good historical reasons not to trust Russia. Moscow starved
millions of Ukrainians to death in 1932-33. See:
https://www.history.com/news/ukrainian-famine-stalin

My friend Yanek from Belorus says he believes the West tricked Putin into
invading Ukraine knowing that it would result in his downfall. By “the West”
I am talking especially about America, Western Europe and NATO which I
believe is run by a vast corporation called the “Holy See” the Whore of the
Book of Revelation that rides the Beast, the Western nations. Their goal is
to take over Russia and destroy Putin, they don’t care how many Russians and
Ukrainians die in the process.

Putin is toast. He was given false information to think the Ukrainian people
would welcome the Russian army as liberators from the Nazis. The Ukrainian
government is NOT run by Nazis according to my Ukrainian friend Lydia. The
only possible Nazis are a small army of only 2000 soldiers in Eastern Ukraine
called the Azov regiment. Putin used the fear of Nazis to rally support for
his war. Many Russians died by the Nazis in WW2. They call it the Great
Patriotic War. St. Petersburg, Putin’s hometown, is considered one of the
hero cities of the Soviet Union for surviving a two-year siege by the German
army. Putin used the historical hatred of Nazis to deceive the Russian people
to support his invasion of Ukraine. He will not succeed. He is not fighting
for his people. He’s destroying them. He only cares about himself.

The Russians do not have the heart to fight against their Slavic cousins in
Ukraine, and the Ukrainians are willing to fight to the death to defend their
homeland. Doesn’t that make sense to you folks who call the president of
Ukraine a snake? He may be one but he’s earned the respect of his people and
the world by not running away when given the opportunity to do so. From what
I can see, he’s being a true leader to his people. I could be wrong about
him, but that still doesn’t justify Putin’s aggression.

What Does the Bible Mean by “Repent”?
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Matthew 3:1-2 In those days came John the Baptist, preaching in the
wilderness of Judaea, And saying, Repent ye: for the kingdom of heaven is at
hand.

What does “repent” mean in the Bible? Does the Bible ever say “repent of your
sins”? Do you have to repent for sins to be saved? Do other religions believe
that you need to repent of your sins? Is repenting of sins, works? Pastor
Steven Anderson answers all of these questions and more using only the Bible.

If we have to turn from our sins to be saved, NOBODY WOULD BE SAVED! Our
salvation cannot be earned. If it could be earned, Jesus died on the Cross in
vain.

Romans 11:6  And if by grace, then is it no more of works: otherwise grace is
no more grace. But if it be of works, then is it no more grace: otherwise
work is no more work.

The Bible defines “repent” in different ways depending on the context and the
language the text was written in. Most of the Old Testament was written in
Hebrew.

Genesis 6:6  And it repented the LORD that he had made man on the earth, and
it grieved him at his heart.

Obviously, in this text, God was not repenting of sin because God does not
sin.

Strong’s Concordance defines the repent in Genesis 6:6 as:

’nacham naw-kham נָחַם .5162
a primitive root; properly, to sigh, i.e. breathe strongly; by
implication, to be sorry, i.e. (in a favorable sense) to pity, console
or (reflexively) rue; or (unfavorably) to avenge (oneself):–comfort
(self), ease (one’s self), repent(-er,-ing, self).

The “repent” in the way Peter used in his sermon on Pentecost day has the
meaning of changing your mind about Who Jesus is!

Acts 2:38  Then Peter said unto them, Repent, and be baptized every one of
you in the name of Jesus Christ for the remission of sins, and ye shall
receive the gift of the Holy Ghost.

The New Testament was written in Greek. The word repent was translated from



the Greek word metanoeo.

3340. μετανοέω metanoeo met-an-o-eh’-o
from 3326 and 3539; to think differently or afterwards, i.e. reconsider
(morally, feel compunction):–repent.

Acts 17:29  Forasmuch then as we are the offspring of God, we ought not to
think that the Godhead is like unto gold, or silver, or stone, graven by art
and man’s device.
30  And the times of this ignorance God winked at; but now commandeth all men
every where to repent:

In order words, change your mind about those gods made of gold, or silver, or
stone! Stop thinking about them as your God and acknowledge the God of the
universe and His Son Jesus Christ!

Do you know people who need to think differently about God, Jesus, sin, and
life in general? I sure do! They are not basing their worldview on the Bible.
This is why they think differently than I do. I hope they will repent,
meaning change their mind, realize their perceptions were based on
falsehoods, and accept the truth of the Bible and the Gospel.

The 70th Week of Daniel is all about
Christ, not the Antichrist!

Jesus was crucified in the middle of the 70th Week when 33 years old in 31
AD. The rest of the 70th Week is the Apostles ministry to the Jews up till
the persecution began in 34 AD.
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America was Mortally Wounded in 1913
by the Federal Reserve Act

The Federal Reserve Act was signed by President Woodrow Wilson in 1913. He
gave control of America’s economy to a private bank not federal with no
reserve!

Jeff Markin: Back from the Dead,
Reborn Into the Light

Jeff Markin

Please see this short and inspiring video of a man who died and the doctor
who helped bring him back to life by prayer!

They called a time of death on Jeff. Then, his doctor heard the Lord say,
‘Pray for him.’

It was the morning of September 20, 2006. Jeff Markin recalls heading for
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work as usual. What he doesn’t remember is driving himself to the hospital.

He had called his boss and told him he didn’t feel well. His boss was
concerned and convinced Jeff to go to the emergency room. Somehow Jeff made
it. Once he got there, he collapsed.

Dr. Chauncey Crandall was doing rounds in the intensive care unit that
morning. He recalls, “An alert call came over the PA system that someone had
arrived at the hospital with a massive deadly heart attack. Then a second
call went out over the PA system and specifically asking for me because I was
the cardiologist on that day. When I arrived there, it was like a war zone.
It was chaos. Everyone there fighting to keep this man alive.”

The ER staff worked on Jeff for 40 minutes. They shocked him a dozen times.
Despite their efforts, there was no response.

Once Dr. Crandall decided the team had done everything medically possible, he
called the time of death. Medically Jeff was dead, but he was still
experiencing consciousness.

“I was standing in the back of a funeral home, and at that time, I determined
that I had died,” Jeff Markin says. “This funeral home was empty and was
wondering where all my friends and family were.”

While a nurse prepared Jeff’s body for the morgue, Dr. Crandall updated the
charts.

“As soon as my note was completed, I walked out through the door to this
emergency room and I heard this voice say, ‘Turn around and pray for this
man.’ I wanted to ignore that voice because I said to myself, How can I pray
for that man? He’s dead he’s gone. There’s no life in him, so I keep walking.
The voice came back again and said, ‘Turn around and pray for that man.’ I
stopped and thought I need to honor the Lord. So I turned around at the
doorway, and I walked to the side of the body.

“The nurse was on the other side of the body, and she’s looking at me like,
‘What are you doing? Why are you here?’ And I stood there next to the corpse
and I opened my mouth and these words came out: ‘Father God, I cry out for
this man’s soul. If he does not know you as his Lord and Savior, Father,
raise him from the dead now, in Jesus name.‘”

‘I remember staring at bright lights and they were swirling around,” Jeff
says. “Out of those bright lights came an image and he told me that he was
there to look over me and make sure that everything was going to be fine.”

Dr. Crandall continues, “The other doctor walked in the room and I pointed to
him and said, ‘Shock this man one more time.’ He looked at me and said, ‘Dr.
Crandall, we can’t shock him. He’s dead. There’s no life in him. He’s gone.’
I said, ‘For me, shock him one more time.’ That doctor out of respect and
honor for me went over to that body with those defibrillator paddles and put
his paddles on that patient and shocked him. Immediately an instant heartbeat
came back. Instant perfect, regular, which we’ve never seen before. Then
suddenly this abdomen started moving and starting breathing and then a couple



moments later, the fingers started twitching.”

They immediately moved Jeff to the intensive care unit. Three days later,
Jeff woke up with no evidence of brain or organ damage.

“Once I woke up, my daughter Jillian was there,” Jeff says. “That’s when she
told me what had happened.”

Dr. Crandall says, “When I came in Monday morning, Jeff was sitting up in
bed, and I said, ‘Where were you that day that I prayed for you in the
emergency room?’ And he said, ‘I was in total darkness and I was so
disappointed.’ I said, ‘Jeff, what were you disappointed about?’ He said, ‘I
was alone for eternity.'”

Jeff recalls, “He asked me at that time if I was willing to accept God into
my life and into my heart and I did. I just opened my arms and accepted God.
It was just a very emotional time and I remember crying in his arms.”

Today Jeff is back at work and gets regular check-ups with Dr. Crandall.

“He still has no heart problems or residual complications from his brush with
death,” Dr. Crandall says.

“To know what I had gone through and to be fortunate… That’s been part of my
daily battle is why me,” Jeff ponders. “Why have I been so fortunate to have
God shine on me? It’s been tremendous. I’ve been physically reborn. I’ve been
spiritually reborn, and I’m just very grateful for that.”

“This day that I prayed for Jeff was a day of very little faith. It wasn’t
one of my big God days,” Dr. Crandall says. ” I was so much in a rush with my
work, and I didn’t have a lot of faith backing that prayer up that day. But
the Lord asked me to do it, so I honored the Lord and prayed. That’s all we
need. Just a spark of faith like that mustard seed, and when you cry out to
the mighty Holy Spirit, He will take over. Miracles are real, and they’re
real today.”


